
Town of Stockbridge 

Monthly Town Board Minutes 

5:30 p.m. Wednesday July 10, 2019      

Stockbridge Community Hall 

 

Chairman Ken Schaefer called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.  Present were Supervisors Mark Ecker, Dean Joas, , 

Clerk Steve Phipps, Treasurer Ralph Schmid, Road Supervisor Jerry Ortlieb was absent.  Approximately, 3 members 

of the public were present:  Scott Rammer, Gwen Rammer and Dave Woelfel. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Clerk verified that notices were posted.  

Dean Joas made a motion to approve the agenda.  Seconded by Mark Ecker.  Motion Carried.   

Mark Ecker made a motion to approve the June 26, 2019 meeting minutes.  Seconded by Dean Joas.  Motion Carried. 

No public comment. 

Dean J. reported on grant deadlines for the road repair.  General discussion occurred about the grant process and 

cost sharing between entities and possible need for engineering reports and their net effect on the grant value.   

No applications received relating to alcohol serving or certified survey maps. 

Scott Rammer reported on the village’s status of ATV/UTV ordinances – the village may form a committee to look 

into it.  

Ken Schaefer asked about Long Road paving/repair and gave thought to getting bids to repair Long Road.   

Regarding manure hauling ordinance Ken indicated getting together on the issue neighboring towns.  Possibly having 

an ordinance with consideration of neighboring town’s ordinances.  General discussion. 

Garbage Collection:   Questions were asked about whether the current vendor is the best value for the town. 

Joint meeting issues:  Dean Joas had concerns about the hall/fire station door conditions. 

Communications:  Residents contacted the clerk over issues of noise from neighbors, debris around neighboring 

houses and a compost site seeking town assistance. 

Dean J. motioned and 2nd by Mark E. to approve the Treasurer’s report.  Motion passed.  

Dean S moved with a 2nd from Mark Ecker to approve and pay the bills as presented to the board except delaying 

payment on the $330.00 bill from the village utilities until an explanation as the validity of the charges could be 

found and then Ken S. would tell the clerk to make payment.   Motion Carried.  

Being no further business, Mark E made a motion to adjourn.  2nd by Dean J.  Meeting adjourned 6:14 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted,   

Steve Phipps, Stockbridge Town Clerk 


